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SUMMARY 
 

Synopsis of Bill 
 
Senate Bill 144 would enact new sections of the Health Care Purchasing Act, the New Mexico 
Insurance Code, the Health Maintenance Organization Law and the Nonprofit Health Care Plan 
Law to require that patient cost-sharing (co-payments, co-insurance or deductibles) for certain 
health practitioners (physical therapists, occupational therapists and chiropractors) be no higher 
than the cost-sharing rates charged for primary care practitioners. 
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 

The fiscal impact is likely to exceed several hundred thousand dollars for health insurance 
programs for state employees, teachers, and retirees based on preliminary information received 
from PSIA and RHCA.  Equalizing co-pays, co-insurance, or deductibles for these services with 
primary care reduces the cost to the insured and shifts it back to the insurance plan.  This same 
cost shifting effect would likely impact health insurance plans marketed to the private sector, 
non-profits, and individuals as well. 
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HSD projects no impact to the Medicaid program--there are very few cost sharing measures 
(copayments, coinsurance or deductibles) used in the program.  In the cases where cost sharing is 
required, HSD treats health practitioners equally.     
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 
Senate Bill 144 seeks to remove the financial disincentive for patients to seek physical, 
occupational, or chiropractic therapy due to typically higher co-pays, co-insurance or 
deductibles.  These relatively low-cost rehabilitative services often can help avoid the eventual 
need for more expensive surgical interventions. 
 
RHCA provides that the requirement that the cost sharing of physical therapy, occupational 
therapy and chiropractic services match that of a primary care provider may establish a 
problematic precedent.  Lower cost provisions for the provision of primary care are used to 
encourage members to seek adequate care at the appropriate level of service in accordance with 
managed care principals.  Specifying these particular services (physical therapy, occupational 
therapy and chiropractic services) receive the same consideration is contrary to these principals.   
 
The intent of a different level of copayment for these services is not to be a financially limiting 
tool to curtail appropriate utilization; similarly, a higher copayment to see an oncologist is not 
designed to limit how many times a cancer patient receives treatment.  Rather, the lower 
copayment for the provision of primary care provides an additional incentive to seek initial 
evaluation and management services rather than forgoing any type of assessment or treatment 
altogether.   
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